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Harmful substances in soft plastic lures: Risks for anglers and the 

environment 
An interdisciplinary research team led by the Thünen Institutes of Baltic Sea Fisheries and 

Fisheries Ecology demonstrated in their new study that harmful phthalates and endocrine 

disruptors are released from common soft plastic baits 

 

Rostock/Bremerhaven (3 July 2024). Soft plastic lures are increasingly being used in recreational 

angling worldwide. Their loss in the environment has raised concerns among anglers and 

environmentalists regarding possible environmental and health risks. A study on the potential 

effects of soft plastic lures on the environment and human health has now been published in 

the scientific journal Science of The Total Environment. The work was published by scientists 

from the German federal Thünen Institutes of Baltic Sea Fisheries and Fisheries Ecology, the 

Toronto Metropolitan University and the University of Saskatchewan.  

 

The interdisciplinary research team examined 16 common models of soft plastic fishing lures. 

The analyses focused on the release of water-soluble plastic additives, including so-called 

plasticizers. The results confirm that ten of the 16 baits examined released various plasticizers, 

including known harmful phthalates, during the 61-day observation period. In addition, 45 

other persistent, mobile and toxic plastic additives were detected. A sub-sample of ten baits 

was also tested for possible estrogenic activity. One extract showed hormonal activity, which 

could be due to unknown additives. Parallel to the chemical analysis, the researchers 

conducted a survey among anglers in Germany. The majority of participants were concerned 

about the potential ecological impact of soft plastic bait and were in favor of labeling the 

ingredients and legal restrictions on toxic ingredients. The survey confirmed that artificial lures 

are frequently lost when fishing. In addition to the need for further research, the scientists see 

a particular need for action on the part of the industry, which should develop fishing lures that 

are environmentally friendly and harmless to health.   

 

This study highlights the need for further research on this topic and helps to raise awareness 

among the angling community to continue to demand the development of alternative, health 

and environmentally friendly fishing lures from the manufacturing industry. 
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Email: marko.freese@thuenen.de 
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Phone: +1-306-966-1204 
Email: markus.brinkmann@usask.ca 

 

 

You can download a photo in the newsroom. 

 

 
 

©Thünen-Institut/ Marko Freese 

https://www.sciencedirect.com/science/article/pii/S0048969724040324
mailto:wolf-christian.lewin@thuenen.de
mailto:marko.freese@thuenen.de
mailto:markus.brinkmann@usask.ca

